

15 June 2007

Office

2nd Floor, City Hall King George Square Brisbane 4000 Tel 07 3403 4400 Fax 07 3403 9930 LORDMAYOR@brisbane.qld.gov.au

Postal

GPO Box 2287 Brisbane Old 4001 Australia

Mr Barry Wilson PO Box 268 MORNINGSIDE QLD 4170

Dear Mr Wilson

Thank you for your visit to my office on 3 May 2007 bringing to my attention damaged or faded signs at various locations throughout the city

Unfortunately, a check of Council's systems

has been unable to locate your earlier email enquiry.

Council's Transport and Traffic branch has advised that signs throughout the city are replaced under an ongoing maintenance program. However, as the task of inspecting every sign in Brisbane is an onerous one, Transport and Traffic welcomes advice from members of the public who wish to report faded or damaged signs.

As you are aware, the faded 'No Stopping' sign opposite the Bulimba Library was replaced on 29 May 2007. Should you have specific details of other faded or damaged signs please call the Council's Customer Contact Centre on 3403 8888 and advise the location of the signs requiring replacement.

Thank you for taking the time to contact me with your concerns.

Yours sincerely

Campbell Newman

LORD MAYOR

Ref: A07/108927 & A07/108929

P.S-You may be interested to know that over the past three years Brisbane's debt has been reduced by 18%, our credit rating remains a healthy AA+ and rates rises have been the lowest in 15 years.